Brook Lane Surgery

Patient Participation Group (PPG)
Minutes of the meeting 15th May 2013
Those present:-

Michele Sharpe (MS) - Chair
Carolyn Hill (CH) - Practice Manager
Jill Durnell (JD)
Tracey Plumridge (TP)  
Lawrence Jackson(LJ) 
Susan Barton (SB)
Jill Sadler (JS)

Rod Maxted (RM)

Apologies received from
David Woodley(DW)
Welcome and introductions
MS welcomed the new members to the Patient Participation Group (PPG) and invited all members to introduce themselves.
Minutes from previous meeting

Approved

Fareham PPG meeting and Surveys
MS informed this meeting that she had enquired at the last Fareham Patient Group meeting about Practices using different survey providers e.g. Survey Monkey. Someone at that meeting said that they would send MS the information she requested but, to date, this has not yet been received. MS stated that many surgeries are using their own Patient Satisfaction surveys whereas Brook Lane Surgery has, to date, chosen to continue with the ‘standard issue’ so that the data can be compared year on year. 
The results of the 2012 Patient Satisfaction was, again, very encouraging even though the survey was conducted at the time that the Surgery was particularly busy with the influx of new patients from Locks Road Surgery.

JS flagged that she has been unable to get registration details to have access to the Surgery’s on-line services, even from Reception. 

Action: CH to provide JS with log-in details
CH informed the meeting that under a Government directive all personal medical records will be made available to patients which will pose some logistical hurdles.

JD explained, to the new members of the PPG, about the Appointment Survey conducted in September 2012, as a result of the Patient Satisfaction Survey findings. CH told the meeting that all newly registered patients have been given details of on-line appointment making.

Action: JD to enquire of Western Wards Gazette (online magazine) as to possibility of using this medium to communicate to patients about surveys etc.
Update on Brook Lane Surgery – from CH
 New Staff - There are now nearly 11,500 patients registered at the Surgery and, having established the number of new patients joining from Locks Road Surgery, two new doctors have now joined the Practice and five new receptionists. It is anticipated that, once in-house training is completed in the next couple of weeks this will have a positive impact on appointment availability etc. Currently patients can get routine appointments within five days and this is likely to improve. There are also two Registrars at the Surgery conducting clinics.
The Monday afternoon  Open Clinic is run by a minimum of two/three GPs but ideally four and the maximum attendance to the clinic was, recently, eighty five patients. This was when there was a shortage of available appointments due to increased patient numbers and prior to the new doctors joining.

CH is looking into the possibility of the Surgery remaining open from 1pm – 2pm so that prescriptions etc. could be collected when clinics are not taking place and, thus, car parking could be eased.

Parking - MS informed the new members about correspondence to the Royal Mail, MPs and councillors about car parking issues involving the Sarisbury Green Delivery Office, last year. The potential dangers of the increased road parking in Brook Lane were also discussed by the meeting. MS enquired if it would be possible to have a footpath connecting the Community Hospital and the Surgery to enable patients to park in the hospital car park as an overflow to the Surgery car park. CH explained that this would be difficult to do as patient confidentiality could be compromised as the Consulting Room windows face that direction. SB suggested that a one way film could be put on the windows so people couldn’t see into consulting rooms but it was agreed unanimously that patients are unlikely to feel confident about this being used.
Waiting Room Improvements – It was agreed that one of the doctors would attend the next PPG meeting to discuss ways that the Waiting Room could be brightened up, as highlighted in the Patient Survey 2012.

Action: CH to invite a Partner to attend the next PPG meeting
Announcements & Communication – The difficulty of hearing announcements made by the doctors and nurses was discussed by the meeting. It was suggested that a visual, digital announcement system could be used but CH highlighted that this was likely to cost over £6,000.
RM informed the meeting that during recent visits to the Surgery he noticed that the noticeboards in the Waiting Room are rarely read.

TP suggested that an audio sound, alerting patients that a patient is going to be called for their appointment, may help patients hear their name being called. It was agreed that this could become irritating to staff and possibly patients.

CH agreed that the PA system is likely to need replacing but in the meantime the speakers would be looked at by Mr Francis to seek his expert advice. 
Action: CH to contact Mr Francis and report back to the next meeting
Telephone Consultations – CH informed the meeting that every GP led afternoon clinic holds the first appointment to take telephone consultations. If this has not been booked 24 hours before then that appointment is released for face: face consultations.

MS asked CH if the extended access hours, (currently 6 hours per week) are now needed. CH Informed the meeting that Surgery core hours are 8am – 6.30pm and that telephones are open until 6.30pm and after that time patients are to call the 111 service for out of hours service.

Telephone Queuing System - it was agreed that this would be more frustrating for patients than redialling. CH highlighted that, with the increased number of staff, telephone access should be improved.

LJ asked if many Locks Road patients have decided to re-join their original Surgery. CH said that only circa 50 patients have done so – mainly as a result of the access from Botley Road to Whiteley being opened.
Brook Lane Bus Survey 
JS informed the meeting that the First Bus Company has withdrawn the bus to the Community Hospital and the shared taxi service introduced by Fareham Borough Council has only been used eleven times in eighteen months. The taxi service was only available from a nearby bus stop to the hospital and the registration process was complex. A petition generated circa 100 signatures and about 70% where Brook Lane patients. The utilisation at the Community Hospital has doubled and the number of Brook Lane patients has increased. The next meeting with First Bus Company is on 9th July and a response from the Company is due in September. There are currently two bus routes that go along Barnes Lane but nothing in Brook Lane currently.
Consultations held at the Community Hospital
CH informed the meeting that there have been major IT issues in the last few weeks resulting in consultations being cancelled/ moved from the hospital. She explained that Locks Road patients were offered a surgery at the Community Hospital in a survey conducted by the PCT and it was the favoured option by the respondents. Brook Lane Surgery offered to cover this option, in the absence of any other ways of providing this service, despite their preferred solution of the provision of a lift at Brook Lane Surgery. The PCT refused to fund the latter.
Three GP clinics are held at the Community Hospital on Monday, Tuesday and Friday mornings. Afternoon clinics cannot be accommodated at the hospital due to its opening hours. There are many logistical issues but it is hoped to increase the HCA and nurse sessions at the hospital.
The on-line appointment system does not show the appointments for current GP clinics held at the hospital so can only be allocated over the telephone.

TP asked about the availability of phlebotomy appointments and CH said that this is only available at the Surgery on Thursday mornings.

NHS update and Fareham & Gosport CCG 
Due to time constraints, it was agreed that this agenda item should be moved to the next PPG meeting.

 Action: CH to invite a Partner to attend the next PPG meeting to present this information 

Fareham Patient Group
MS explained that this group meet every quarter, at lunchtime, and invited PPG members to volunteer to attend with her. JD volunteered to attend the August meeting with MS. It was proposed that this opportunity is rotated amongst those members who wish to attend.
Action: MS to notify Fareham Patient Group of JD’s e mail address so the agenda etc. can be sent to her.
AOB
There was no additional items raised
ACTIONS FOR ALL PPG MEMBERS FOR NEXT MEETING
· BRING DIARIES TO IDENTIFY AVAILABILITY TO ASSIST WITH PATIENT SURVEY 2013

· THINK OF KEY MESSAGES THAT COULD BE INCLUDED IN THE ‘FLU LETTER e.g. MAKING APPOINTMENTS ON-LINE.
Date of next meeting: 14th August 2013 at 18.30
